TALBOT COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTRICAL EXAMINERS MINUTES OF THE JUNE 20, 2024 MEETING

ATTENDEES

Chris Kleppinger Don Ewing Tim Fluharty Bob Jump

Grace Davis

Meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Mr. Chris Kleppinger.

OLD BUSINESS

Chapter 56 Code Changes

Change of Contractor policy

Board Vacancy

NEW BUSINESS

Minutes from May meeting were read and approved by all.

Grace will follow up with Patrick on the final draft for Chapter 56. Need final draft for Board to review before the changes are received by the County Council.

The Board had invited Jeff and Kyle Eigenbrode to this month's meeting. They arrived at approximately 1pm. The Board was asked if an electrician could register their license with more than one company at the same time. State licensees cannot be registered to work for multiple companies. Jeff asked how he can have final inspections on active permits from his previous company, Kustom Electric. Chris Kleppinger asked how long before Jeff's permits would be finalized. Chris asked if Jeff would be working for Lywood Electric or KSE Electric. Jeff replied that he will be working for Lywood Electric. No action was taken on Jeff's application for a Master's license for KSE. It was decided that a Change of Contractor form will be required for all open Kustom Electric permits. Chris encouraged Jeff to contact the State Electrical Board to get more information on State license requirements.

Jeff and Kyle Eigenbrode left the meeting room.

The Board then reviewed Limited Licenses and Master Electrical Registration Applications.

The Board Vacancy is listed on the Talbot County website. Grace will follow up with the County Manager's office for an update.

Don Ewing made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Bob Jump. All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 2:15pm.

Next meeting will take place on July 18, 2024 at 1:00 pm in Conference Room 1.